EGERTON PARISH COUNCIL


The meeting of the Parish Council was held on Tuesday 7 February 2012
in the Committee Room of the Village Hall, Egerton at 8.00pm.

Present: Alison Richey (Chairman), Roger Harper Ambrose Oliver, Tim Oliver, Pat Parr, Peter Rawlinson, Bill Smyth, Geraldine Dyer (Ward Councillor) and Claire Finley (Clerk). 5 members of the public were also present.
1. Apologies: Richard King (attending ABC meeting on behalf of EPC), Richard Wall.

2. Declarations of interest: None.
3. The minutes of the meeting on 6 December 2011: The minutes were approved and signed as a true record of proceedings. Proposed: Roger Harper; seconded: Tim Oliver
4. The chairman opened the meeting and welcomed Shina Olalekan and David Smith of Orbit and Jennifer Shaw, Housing Strategy Manager at Ashford Borough Council to the meeting.  A presentation was made on extra care housing which would be discussed at a later meeting.   

5. Public Discussion

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.48 for public discussion.  The meeting re-opened at 8.58pm.

6. Planning

Planning applications submitted to Ashford Borough Council this month for Egerton Parish Council to consider and decisions recently taken by ABC to be noted, details of which may be accessed on line at:  http://www.ashford.gov.uk/online_planning/    Individuals may also register via the website with ABC to receive regular alerts of new applications and decisions.

New:
	11/01472/AS
	Four Winds, New Road, TN27 9DT. Proposed new dwelling within the garden of Four Winds
	Object : over-development in the rear of a garden; disproportionate footprint; design over-dominant; hardening the edge of the village; impact on tree roots/trees; loss of private open space & gap; excessive driveway/access.


Decided:

	11/01423/AS
Permit
	5 Old School Court, Rock Hill Road, TN27 9DW 
Garden room extension and replacement porch

	12/00011/AS
Development Not Lawful
	Ragged House Farm, Mundy Bois Road,  TN27 9ER 
Application for Lawful Development Certificate - Proposed Development - Repitch roof to suit plain tiles, and reinforce existing external timber stud support walls


7. Matters Arising from 10 January 2012
a. Playground, Skatepark, Youth needs:  Bill Smyth was thanked for fitting the new bolts to the skatepark.
b. Welcome Pack:  14 Elm Close may need to receive a pack in future.
c. Housing:  A discussion on extra care housing would be take place at a future meeting. 

d. Footpaths and stiles:  There was nothing to report this month. 
e. Winter gritting: The clerk was asked to write and thank Graham Howland for clearing the village hall car park and Elm Close and Graham Palmer for lending the machinery.





Action: Clerk




f. Neighbourhood Plan:  Alison Richey reported that at a recent conference on Localism she had attended it was emphasized that Parish Councils should be taking a lead in Neighbourhood Plans.  She noted that there were four members of the Parish Council on the Neighbourhood Plan Committee which would meet again at the end of February.
g. Village Hall Development Committee:  Alison Richey reported that he first meeting has been held.  It was agreed to look at an extension to the back of the stage and in the current “courtyard” area to provide a bar and green room.  The plan would be to have a one-storey extension over the courtyard but with footings and a flat roof which could be converted into a two-storey structure at a later date, if desired. 
h. Crocken Hill Steps: Tony Filmer had been in touch with Alison Richey to say he hoped to do these works soon. 
i. Elm Close Signage:  The clerk reported that ABC had ordered an “Elm Close” sign which would replace the existing signage in mid-March. 
Bill Smyth had been in contact with the residents of No 1 & 2 New Road to ensure they had no objections. 



j. Cricket Pitch drainage: Bill Smyth noted that this work had been completed.  It had been more complicated than anticipated and this was reflected in the higher costs submitted, however, an improvement had already been noticed. 
k. Rural Fires:  Tim Oliver had circulated his notes following a Kent Fire & Rescue presentation at which KFR agreed to supply a map of the hydrants in the parish.  The clerk would follow this up and noted that hydrant markings had been painted on the road in Grafty Green and would ask KFR if this could be done in Egerton as well.  Action: Clerk
l. Lower Rec:  Bill Smyth would contact Richard Hopkins regarding rotavating the lower rec.  The Clerk would contact Ben Hope to remind him that the end of the lease is 31 March and that there would be a break until it could be offered for tender again, due to the rotavating. 






Action: Bill Smyth, Clerk
m. Trees: Tim Oliver reported that work was continuing on this.   Kath Hilder had suggested that a silver birch be planted at the top of the bank by the Games Barn to screen it from Elm Close.  


 Action: Tim Oliver, Pat Parr

n. Newsletter: Peter Rawlinson was thanked for his offer of help.


Action: Peter Rawlinson

8. Correspondence (previously circulated unless marked *)
Action:

ABC Parish Forum Agenda 25/1 – Pat Parr attended this meeting and issued a note of the outcome to all.  Alison Richey agreed to pass on a booklet from the meeting to Julia Bournes for the street party group. Pat Parr reported that all parishes had been urged to attend the ABC meeting on localism and thanked Richard King and Geraldine Dyer for attending on behalf of EPC, even though it clashed with that evening’s Parish Council meeting.  Action: Alison Richey
ACRK digital switchover – Geraldine Dyer reported that although Ann Morrin had agreed to help with the spread of information on this matter, further suggestions of how to disseminate the information would be welcomed. 
Fields in Trust – Roger Harper and Tim Oliver agreed to look at this and report back.  Action: Roger Harper, Tim Oliver. 
Noting:
*CPRE Agenda for AGM on 28 Feb ABC

*ACRK Rural Community of the Year

KALC draft report on street lighting for comment by 2/3 – emailed 7/2

WKPS Jubilee Fund – emailed 7/2

KCC Community Infrastructure consultation – emailed 2/2

ABC Mini PAG agenda for 7 Feb– emailed 31/1

Roadshow ACRK/CPRE/KALC Community & Neighbourhood planning in March- emailed 31/1

ABC Broadband request for support – replied 31/1

Ron Bailey, SALC, Empowering councils re planning – 24/1

KCC Consultation Waste Recycling Centre (closes 9/2) – emailed 24/1

Came & Co Parish council guide emailed 24/1

 KALC Community Resilience & Emergency Plan - emailed 23/1

9. Accounts
Income
:






£

Coffee mornings Oct-Dec 



  
705.85

HMRC Vat refund (2010/11) 




1,272.21

Expenditure:






£

Filing cabinet and hanging files for office 


119.46

KALC courses x2 (AO, Dynamic + A Richey Localism)

144.00

Over 60s donation





125.00

Petty Cash top up





45.14

Games Barn VAT refund





109.05

Telecottage VAT refund





167.36

Telecottage donation 





300.00

Welcome Pack printing (June-December)


 12.40

Clerk salary






629.86

Clerk HRMC NI and Tax





13.58

Green Thumb






70.00

RJ Hopkins Cricket Pitch drainage



1964.40

RJ Hopkins tree removal 




240.00

Approval of the accounts for the month, for cheques to be signed: Proposed: Roger Harper; Seconded: Pat Parr
10. AOB

Hedge cutting: Pat Parr confirmed that the hedges on New Road had been cut and the Clerk has kept the landowner’s details on file. 
Venue for the Neighbourhood Plan meetings:  It was agreed that the Parish Council would pay the venue hire fees for this meeting. Bill Smyth would check availability for the Sports Pavilion on Saturdays 10-12 and confirmed the cost as £5 a session.   A top up donation would be made to the Village Hall to cover meetings held there. 

Parish Assembly and June EPC meeting:  The clerk reported that she had jury service starting on the 8 May.  It was agreed that the Parish Assembly would still be held on Tuesday 15 May.  The clerk would contact previous speakers to notify them of this. Bill Smyth confirmed that the yoga session that evening had already moved into the Sports Pavilion.  The June meeting of the EPC would take place on the 12th June so as not to clash with the bank holiday. 
Action: Clerk

Steps down to Cricket Pitch:  Pat Parr noted that the steps were slippery.  Bill Smyth and Tim Oliver kindly offered to look into the matter. 








Action:  Bill Smyth, Tim Oliver
The meeting closed at 10.22pm.  Next meeting is Tuesday 6 March at 8pm.
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